October 1, 2013

	The Scott County Commission met in a regular scheduled meeting on Tuesday, October 1, 2013 at the Scott County Courthouse. Members present were Chairman James Minnix, members Jerry Buxton and Gary Skibbe, and County Clerk Pam Faurot.

	3:00	Rebecca Faurot joined the meeting.

	Commission Chairman James Minnix declared the Delinquent Landfill hearing open and announced that the hearing will remain open until the end of this meeting.

	The Commission and Rebecca discussed the information provided on an ad for Indigent Defense contracts for 2014.  The Commission and Rebecca agreed to publish the ad as presented.

	3:05  Rod Haxton joined the meeting.

	The Commission and Rebecca discussed the CPV Donation Agreement and felt there were some areas that should be further defined.  Rebecca will review the agreement and make recommendations.  No action was taken.

	3:25  Rebecca Faurot left the meeting.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to approve the September 17, 2013 Commission Minutes as presented.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to approve the accounts payable and payroll as presented.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

	3:35  Scott Strom with 360 Energy Engineers joined the meeting.

	Scott introduced his company to the Commission and offered to review any energy concerns the County may have with any of its current facilities.  The Commission noted that most County facilities are new or renovated and didn’t feel they could use the company’s services at this time.

	3:55	Scott Strom left the meeting.  Leann and Erik Wiechman, and Tim Miller joined the meeting.

	Leann asked the Commission for permission to hold a “Haunted House” in the old hospital facility as a fund raiser for the middle school cheerleaders.  Leann, Erik and Tim wanted to assure Commissioners that parents will be supervising the students at all times and will make sure everything is cleaned up after the event.  The Commission gave permission to the middle school parents to hold the “Haunted House”.

	4:15  Leann and Erik Wiechman and Tim Miller left the meeting.  Richard Cramer joined the meeting.

	The Commission approved the following road permits:

	Landmark Resources, Inc. for an access road on County Road 240 at S3, T17 & R34.

	Stelbar Oil Corporation, Inc. for an access road on Jade Road at S14, T17S & R33W.

	Richie Exploration, Inc. for an access road on Taos Road at S 20, T16S & R 31W.
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	Richard presented preliminary costs for a new grader at the road department.  The Commission agreed he should move forward and ask for proposals.

	The Pence School has contacted Richard and asked for a flashing sign on the road county passing by their school.  The school feels the current signs are not sufficient to slow traffic.  Richard noted that a solar flashing sign would cost $6,000.00.  The Commission agreed that the County would install a new sign, but would not pay for the cost.  The Commission also advised Richard to consult with our county attorney to see if the County was obligated to provide more than just the usual school road signage.

	4:45	Lewis Mitchell joined the meeting.

	Richard reported that he had received a verbal complaint about a landowner with numerous prairie dogs.  The Commission agreed that the County cannot ask the landowner to control his prairie dogs without a written complaint.  No action was taken.

	Lewis Mitchell, chairman of the Scott Count Solid Waste Committee, declared the annual meeting of the Solid Waste Committee open for business.  Members present were Chairman Lewis Mitchell, members Gary Skibbe, Richard Cramer and Pam Faurot.  Lewis presented changes to Scott County’s Solid Waste Plan that will be submitted to the Kansas Department of Health and Environment.  Richard Cramer made a motion to approve the changes as submitted by Chairman Lewis Mitchell.  Pam Faurot seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  With no further business, the Solid Waste Committee meeting adjourned.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to approve Resolution 2013-17 supporting the changes presented by the Solid Waste Committee.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

	5:30  Lewis Mitchell and Richard Cramer left the meeting.

	Mark Burnett asked to remove some cabinets from the old hospital building to be used at one of the hospital’s current facilities.  The Commission agreed that Mark could take any cabinets he needed.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to declare the Delinquent Landfill hearing closed and to add delinquent landfill fees in an amount of $11,541.00 to the 2013 tax roll.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

	The Commission approved Zella Carpenter check # 572 in an amount of $5,802.00 to Park Lane Nursing Home for August special assistance.

	The Commission acknowledged a dividend check received from Scott Cooperative in an amount of $2,186.82.  No action was taken.

	With no further business, the meeting adjourned.


	
	

